Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Florida Real Estate Commission
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

61J2-17.015
Required Communication by School Permit Holders

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Florida Real Estate Commission has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Jeffrey M. Fagan, Realtor ®, CRB on December 04, 2019. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: The Notice of the Petition was published in Volume 45, No.240, of the December 12, 2019, issue of the Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner sought an opinion on whether the “Meet the Manager” event described in the petition is prohibited by the cited rule. The Board reviewed the declaratory statement at its meeting held on February 18, 2020, in Orlando, Florida and again on April 7, 2020, by telephonic conference call. The Commission’s Order filed on May 22, 2020 granted the petition for declaratory statement. Because the “Meet the Manager Event” will not take place during scheduled instructional time, is optional, and is not primarily intended to be an employee recruitment event, the event, as specifically detailed in the Petition, does not violate the rule’s prohibitions.

A copy of the Commission’s Order may be obtained by contacting Robin B. Rogers, Executive Director, Florida Real Estate Commission, 400 West Robinson Street, #N801, Orlando, FL 32801.
